

# Notes



<b>Meeting</b>	Wadebridge & Padstow Community Network Panel
<b>Date</b>	4 April 2019
<b>Location</b>	Egloshayle Pavilion, Wadebridge
<b>Panel Members Attending</b>	<p>Cllr Karen Mc Hugh, Wadebridge West (Chair)                  Cllr Carol Mould, St Minver &amp; St Endellion                  Cllr Stephen Rushworth, St Issey &amp; St Tudy                  Cllr Richard Buscombe, Padstow                  Cllr Stephen Knightley, Wadebridge East                  Phillip Mitchell – Wadebridge Town Council                  Graham Martin – St. Mabyn Parish Council                  Ray Jarratt – St.Breock Parish Council                  John Lane – St.Tudy Parish Council                  Penny Kirkman – St.Endellion Parish Council                  Michael Straugheir – St. Tudy Parish Council                  Andy Penny – St.Endellion Parish Council                  Jacqui Pesket, Clerk – St. Breock Parish Council                  Janet Pratt – St. Breock Parish Council                  Richard Higman – Padstow Town Council                  Christine Boswell-Munday – St.Minver Lowlands Parish Council                  Brian Gisborne – St.Minver Highland &amp; Lowlands Parish Council                  Peter Marsh (SLT Representative)                  Jacquie Rapier (Community Link Officer)                  Sally Sanders (Support Officer)</p>
<b>Guests</b>	<p>Charlotte Barry ; Peter Blenard – Waste and Recycling Officer                  Oliver Jones – CORMAC; Mark Wilsher- Member of Public;                  Anna Adele Gemma Wilsher – Member of Public; Ricki Knights                  – Member of Public</p>

<b>Apologies</b>	<p>Louise Mitchell – Wadebridge Town Council                  Zoe Newland-Hodges – St. Tudy Parish Council                  Angela Medland – St.Minver Lowlands Parish Council                  Charlotte Daniels – St.Maybn Parish Council                  John Rickard – St.Kew Parish Council                  Vicki Darnell – St Minver Highlands Parish Council                  Andy Lyle – Concern Wadebridge                  Sarah Thorneycroft</p>
------------------	---

	<b>Agenda Item</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>1</b>	<b>Welcome, introductions and apologies</b>	
<b>2</b>	<p><b>Notes of the last meeting</b></p> <p>The notes were agreed.</p>	
<b>3</b>	<p><b>Devon &amp; Cornwall Police Update</b></p> <p>The Police were unable to join the meeting</p>	
<b>4</b>	<p><b>Climate Change – what can your council do?                  Presentation and Q&amp;A with Charlotte Barry.</b></p> <p>Charlotte Barry ran through the attached presentation. Charlotte advised she was not an expert regarding Climate Change but a citizen concerned that things are not being done quickly enough to stop climate change. Charlotte was a member of both Wadebridge Renewable Energy and Camel Community Supported Agriculture Group.</p> <p>Please see attached leaflet regarding what Town/Parish Councils can do.</p> <p>Charlotte encouraged the Town/Parish Councils to lead by example. A number of Town/City/Parish Councils had already declared a Climate Emergency with Cornwall being very much in the lead with this. Helston Town Council were at an advanced stage and had formed a Climate Action Group which would assist to become a stronger, healthier community. Charlotte confirmed she would be very happy to come and visit Parish/Town Councils individually if they wished.</p>	

	<p>Cllr Stephen Rushworth CC stated that Cornwall Council had been active for the last 10 years with regards to climate issues. Cornwall had currently filled its capacity for solar and wind power, to process there would need to be an upgrade on the grid. Any new houses being built were far more energy efficient.</p> <p>Cllr Stephen Knightley CC stated that all his personal developments he is involved with use a grey water system as standard. New buildings should all have solar panels installed and it should be part of the planning stage regulations, but National Regulation did not support this at present.</p> <p>The Chairman thanked her for her presentation and advised that Cornwall Council had declared a Climate Change Emergency and an Action Plan was to be drawn up in the next 6 months, working to become Carbon Neutral by 2030.  <a href="#">Link to Cornwall Council Climate Change Webpages.</a></p>	
<p><b>5</b></p>	<p><b>Peter Blenard - Waste and Recycling Community Support Officer – East Cornwall</b></p> <p>Peter Blenard, Waste and Recycling Community Support Officer ran through the attached presentation.</p> <p>The new Waste and Recycling Contract was due to commence in April 2020 and would be a phased roll out over 12 months. Food and Recycling/glass would be collected weekly and black bags collected fortnightly.</p> <p>Household Waste and Recycling Centres (HWRC) would take garden waste but subscribing to Cornwall Councils Brown Bag service could save money and travel time.</p> <p>Black plastic could not be recycled but this was a national problem. Tetra packs could not currently be recycled at the kerbside but could be taken to some HWRC. Not all HWRCs offered the service as there was no room at the sites or on the waste lorries to deal with it. The issue was being looked at with regards to the new contract.</p> <p>A question and answer session took place:-</p> <p>St.Maybn Community Shop currently offered a central collection point in the village for recycle goods not collected at the kerbside. It was a community led initiative. Peter Marsh</p>	

	<p>stated that it was a good idea but there was a need to make sure the business community did not abuse it.</p> <p>Cllr Andy Penny raised issues around private companies not recycling the rubbish they collected and Peter Marsh informed him that this was a national issue. He confirmed that some waste from private company collections did use the Renewal Energy Centre (Incinerator) under contract terms.</p> <p>The Government Consultation regarding Waste and Recycling is currently live at the moment – <a href="#">LINK</a></p> <p>Peter Marsh informed the delegates that the Incinerator was not currently working right due to a turbine being replaced, which was taking place.</p>	
<p><b>6</b></p>	<p><b>Strengthening Panels – Network Highways Scheme</b></p> <p>Oliver Jones ran through the 11 schemes that had been prioritised for year 2 and informed the delegates that he would be arranging meetings with the relevant Parish/Town Councils in the next few weeks to look at the problems highlighted and potential solutions. This would then be designed and costed up ready for the Panel meeting in June to vote on and take forward.</p> <p>Cllr Stephen Knightley CC thanked Oliver Jones and his team for Gonvena, Cycle Lanes Scheme, which was also welcomed by Cllr Graham Martin of St Mabyn PC. There has been very positive feedback from the public.</p> <p>Cllr Carol Mould CC thanked Oliver Jones and his team for the work being done at Atlantic Terrance. Its still ongoing but moving forward positively. It is money well spent.</p> <p>Cllr Stephen Rusworth CC asked Oliver to prioritise the Hawkes Field issue and the crossing at St.Issy as it was urgent.</p> <p>Oliver Jones informed the group that any posts for mobile speed signs will be included in Cornwall Councils costing. There will be a need to look at this in further detail.</p> <p>Cllr Richard Buscombe CC stated that the Highways devolved budget schemes had enabled local councils to put forward their views, concerns and requirements and as Cornwall Councillors they were fully supportive and endorsed the initiative. This was seconded by Cllr Mc Hugh and Cllrs Rushworth, Knightley</p>	

	<p>&amp; Mould were in full support</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> Cllr Stephen Knightley CC to submit an Expression of Interest (EoI) to highlight issues on the A39 junction at St.Maybn.</p>	<p><b>SK</b></p>
<p><b>7</b></p>	<p><b>Cornwall Councillor Update</b></p> <p>No updates provided.</p> <p>Cllr Karen McHugh CC asked the delegates to inform Jacquie Rapier if they are thinking of declaring a Climate Emergency within their Parish/Town Council. Karen McHugh CC also urged the Cornwall Councillors to suggest at their next Parish/Town Council meetings to consider adding Climate Change to their agendas.</p>	
<p><b>8</b></p>	<p><b>Parish Council Update</b></p> <p><u>Cllr Carol Mould CC</u> Cllr Carol Mould CC informed the group that Rock was losing its Dr Surgery and a series of meetings had already taken place to look at ways to mitigate the loss. They were currently looking at using a Community Building to provide a space for pop-up services especially the nurse. <b>ACTION:</b> Cllr Carol Mould CC asked Cllr Karen McHugh CC to liaise with the Wadebridge Surgery with regards to issues regarding disabled road access.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> Health Issues to be on the Agenda for the June meeting.</p> <p><u>Cllr Graham Martin – St.Maybn Parish Council</u> Cllr Graham Martin informed the group that St.Maybn Parish Council had recovered a Celtic Stone Cross and had obtained permission to re-site it on Cornwall Council Highways land. There was currently no requirement to put a Preservation Order on such items and there was a need to address this.</p>	<p><b>CM/KMc</b></p> <p><b>JR</b></p>

	<p><u>Cllr Penny Kirkman – St.Endellion</u>  Cllr Penny Kirkman raised concerns around Alcohol Licence application for Daymer Bay. The beach was privately owned so it will be treated like other licensing applications. It noted that the application was being considered by the Licensing Act Sub Committee, any comments to be received by 17 April 2019.</p> <p><u>Cllr Andy Penny – St.Endellion</u>  Cllr Andy Penny informed the group that St Endellion parish new toilet block is now open , run by the parish council, leasing out the attached kiosk to a local couple which assists with running costs.  The Roscarick Hill toilets were also open making a total of 4 toilet blocks now operating and making a profit.  The Parish Council had also been contracted to take on the National Trust toilets for another year.</p> <p><u>Cllr Karen McHugh CC</u>  Cllr Karen McHugh informed the group that a young couple had taken on the Camel Trail toilets as well as running the café. There was no charge for the toilets.</p>	
<p><b>9</b></p>	<p><b>Topics for June Panel Discussion</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Health</li> </ul>	
<p><b>10</b></p>	<p><b>Dates for 2019 Meetings (for noting)</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Tuesday 13th June 2019</b> [<i>Note – rescheduled date from 06 June 2019</i>] – 7pm</li> <li>• Thursday 12 September 2019</li> <li>• Thursday 07 November 2019</li> </ul>	